

Ford Motor Company Livonia Transmission Plant 36200 Plymouth Road Livonia, Michigan 48150

July 14, 2017

Re: Update on Ford Livonia Transmission Plant Groundwater Testing Project

Dear Property Owner/Resident:

This letter is to provide you with information on the underground water testing and soil vapor monitoring work conducted by Ford east of the Livonia Transmission plant. All information and samples collected to date continue to show there are no health risks to residents, and importantly, there is **no impact to your home's drinking water**.

Underground Water Testing

Ford installed 20 permanent groundwater monitoring wells east of the Livonia Transmission plant. As shown on **Off-Site Groundwater Monitoring Figure 1**, vinyl chloride results are consistent with prior sampling results and still indicate the extent of vinyl chloride in groundwater has successfully been defined and there is no impact to drinking water in the area.

At MDEQ's request, Ford also analyzed groundwater for trichloroethene. As shown on **Off-Site Groundwater Monitoring Figure 2**, no trichloroethene was detected.

Ford continues to operate a groundwater capture and treatment system on the Livonia Transmission plant property which is addressing vinyl chloride impacts. Offsite groundwater monitoring will be conducted quarterly to monitor progress and results will continue to be shared with the community.

Soil Vapor Monitoring

Ford installed 43 temporary soil vapor monitoring points east of the Livonia Transmission plant. As shown on **Off-Site Vapor Intrusion Assessment Figures 1 and 2**, vinyl chloride and trichloroethene results are all below MDEQ action levels.

To provide additional data, Ford also analyzed groundwater beneath the soil vapor monitoring points located on residential properties. As shown on **Off-Site Vapor Intrusion Assessment Figures 3 and 4**, the results are consistent with groundwater monitoring results described above and indicate the extent of vinyl chloride in groundwater has successfully been defined and there is no impact to drinking water in the area.

Ford will continue to apprise the City of Livonia and work closely with the MDEQ on this project. As always, if you have questions, please call our toll-free number at 1-844-511-1002 or send an email to info@FordLivoniaBostonBeaconProject.com.

We will continue to keep you informed about our work. Please visit our website www.FordLivoniaBostonBeaconProject.com to stay up-to-date on the latest information about this project.

Best,

Robert A. Groden, Plant Manager

Ford Motor Company – Livonia Transmission Plant

Lober a. Grodes

Attachments:

Off-Site Groundwater Monitoring Figures 1 and 2

Off-Site Vapor Intrusion Assessment Figures 1, 2, 3, and 4







